
MINUTES OF THE May 30. 2025, SPECIAL MEETING 

BRAZORIA COUNTY EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT NO. 3 

A special meeting was duly called of the BRAZORIA COUNTY EMERGENCY SERVICES 

DISTRICT NO. 3, which was held on May 30, 2025, at the District Administration Office, 6931 

Masters Road, Manvel, Texas 77578. 

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 P.M. by DARRELL VALUSEK, District President. 

The Commissioners present were DARRELL VALUSEK, FRANK HAGDORN, MATT GLAVES and 

GEORGE BULLINGTON. Also present were District Executive Director Jeff Braun, ESD 3 EMS Chief 

Tim Welch, District CPA Randall Parr, Finance Specialist Kristen Opre, other District Staff, 

representatives of the District's contracted providers, and members of the community. 

The Board opened the floor to receive public comment under agenda item 3. No 

comments were provided. 

The Board addressed agenda item 4, to review and act on the 2024 audit, including a 

presentation by the auditor. The Board received an audit review from Joseph Ellis of McCall 

Gibson Swedlund Barfoot Ellis PLLC that indicated no concerns in the state of the financials or the 

accounting practices. The audit was a clean audit with no recommendations. Commissioner 

Glaves made a motion to approve the audit as presented. The motion was seconded by 

Commissioner Bullington. The motion was approved by a vote of 4 - 0. 

The meeting adjourned at 1:15 pm. 
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Matt Glaves, Secretary/Treasurer 
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